
Monroe Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

March 13, 2025 

6:30 p.m. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Forder at 6:30 p.m. 

Roll Call:  Mr. Peck-present, Ms. Aranyos-present, Mr. Forder-present, Ms. Forder-present 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Guest Speakers: 

• Logan Gabbard resident of Back Run Road.  Mr. Gabbard informed the Board of Trustees 

that he had damage to his culvert pipe from flooding of the road.  ABC tree trimmers 

was working on this road in September or October and did not clean up the brush from 

the trees which clogged ditches and when the flooding occurred his pipe was damaged 

and had to be replaced.  The price for the culvert was $2,700.00.  He is asking the 

Trustees for assistance in recovering his expenses.  Mr. Forder with contact Duke the 

company that hired ABC for the trimming. 

Deputy Morgan 

Report was in writing. 

• 45 incident reports and 36 offense reports for the month of February. 

• Increase of 10.13% from last month. 

• Highest crime for the month was domestic violence. 

Township Business: 

Fiscal Officer Candace Forder 

Motion# 33-2025 was made by Ms. Aranyos to approve the Monroe Township Board of 

Trustees Meeting Minutes dated February 25, 2025 as presented.  Mr. Peck 2nd the motion. 

Vote:  Mr. Peck-yes, Ms. Aranyos-yes, Mr. Forder-yes 

Motion# 34-2025 was made by Mr. Peck to approve the financial statements (included in 

packets) for the period ending February 28, 2025 as presented.  Ms. Aranyos 2nd the motion. 

Vote:  Mr. Peck-yes, Ms. Aranyos-yes, Mr. Forder-yes 

Motion# 35-2025 was made by Mr. Peck to approve Resolution# 2025-01 “Resolution approving 

the Clermont County 9-1-1 Plan” as presented.  Ms. Aranyos 2nd the motion. 



Vote:  Mr. Peck-yes, Ms. Aranyos-yes, Mr. Forder-yes 

Zoning Mike Boots 

Report was in writing. 

• 4 permits issued since the last meeting and 3 violations addressed. 

• Received numerous e-mails and calls that he  replied to. 

• There is no update from the Prosecutor’s office for Andrew Stober. 

Maintenance Greg Schrichten 

Report was in writing. 

• The new road signs have been installed. 

• Mr. Schrichten informed the Board of Trustee that another problem with the flooding 

on Back Run Road could be caused by the overflow off the lake at the Church Camp. 

Cemeteries Greg Schrichten 

1 grave sold and 1 grave marked for burial. 

Motion# 36-2025 was made by Mr. Peck to have A.J.’s Lawn Service Inc. repair the damaged 

headstone at the  Presbyterian Cemetery in the amount of $700.00.  Ms. Aranyos 2nd the 

motion. 

Vote:  Mr. Peck-yes, Ms. Aranyos-yes, Mr. Forder-yes 

Fire/EMS Department Chief Steve Downey 

Report was in writing. 

• 118 runs for the month of February. 

• Pharmacy license have been renewed. 

• The computers that are currently in the township equipment will have to be replaced.  

Captain Lovett is working on pricing. 

• Chief Downey met with Ohio BWC to review the policy and premiums.   There is only 

one active claim on the policy at this time. 

Motion# 37-2025 was made by Ms. Aranyos to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Peck 2nd the motion. 

Vote:  Mr. Peck-yes, Ms. Aranyos-yes, Mr. Forder-yes 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Candace Forder 

 

Mr. Peck __________________________________ 



 

Ms. Aranyos _______________________________ 

 

Mr. Forder ________________________________ 


